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Our Next Union Meetings Will Be Held: 

 

Minneapolis:       October 1 & November 5, 2020 

      6:30 p.m. - St. Anthony Union Hall 

      2909 Anthony Lane 

Becker:     CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER 

      NOTICE - 12423 Pine St 

      Becker Union Hall 

Mo Valley:     October 27, 2020 - 7:30 p.m. 

      St. Anthony - Union Hall 

      November 20, 2020 - 7:30 p.m. 

      Grand Rapids Union Hall 

      300 SE 17th St, Grand Rapids 

 

 

 

 

Reps Cell Phone #’s              

Bob Boogren - (612) 308-5520 

         Dan Kieffer - (612) 309-8640          

         Kurt Zimmerman - (612) 991-0022 

         Tom Cassidy - (763) 213-3536 

         Marty Carey - (612) 723-2001 

         Eric Spielmann - (612) 799-3997 

         Mike Ringstad - (763) 355-7283 

                     Nick Steckelberg (612) 655-5210 

         Andy Kieffer - (612) 258-5833           

 

Minneapolis Tel # (612) 781-3126 

Minneapolis Fax # (612) 781-4225    

                       Grand Rapids Phone Number  

Tel. # (218) 326-0533             

 Fax # (218) 326-0534 

Becker Office Numbers 

Marty C.- (763) 262-1197  

Eric S.- (763) 262-1198 

Kurt Z. - (763) 262-1189 

Fax # (763) 262-1168   

Local Union 160 web site - www.ibew160.org 

L.U. 160 general email address - 160@ibew160.org 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Throughout the last (six) 6 weeks of mandated mask wear-
ing, we have found some members being so persistent in not 
wearing one.  If you want to come into the hall, it is the law 
that you have to wear a mask.  It is not only to protect your-
self but your fellow human beings.  If you do not wear a 
mask when you come into Local 160, you will be asked to 
put one on.  So please, in solidarity with your sisters and 
brothers….Wear.A.Mask. 

From the Editor, Rose M Eiden 

The information contained in this newsletter has been obtained 
from sources believed to be reliable, & the editor has exercised 
reasonable care to assure its accuracy.  However, the Local 
Union does not guarantee that contents of the publication are 
correct, & statements attributed to other sources do not neces-
sarily reflect the opinion of Local Union #160. 



 

 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

As we begin the final quarter of 2020 and look back at the beginning of the year it’s amaz-
ing how much our world has changed in a few months. There is close to 200,000 less Amer-
icans due to a virus, civil unrest like we haven’t seen since the 60’s, hate and disrespect for 
law enforcement (which incidentally, makes no sense as these are the people who keep us 
safe)  and partisan politics. 

Once again, I’d like to remind everyone to be sure they are registered to vote. As far as or-
ganized labor is concerned this may be one of, if not the most important election to date. 
The sitting president through his appointments to the NLRB, the Supreme Court, and dis-
trict court judges has done more to eliminate organized labor than any other president. 
Please keep this in mind when at the polling place, your job may depend on it. 

Marty Carey has announced his retirement. I would like to thank him for all of his years of 
service and hard work he has done for the Local. We will miss him and his alter ego (Carl)! 
We wish him a long and happy retirement. 

Our executive board has some changes after our local elections. I’d like to welcome Travis 
Sullivan (treasurer), Ken Conrad (board member), and Jeff Polson (board member) to the 
board. 

Lastly, I want to thank our retiring board members for their service and dedication, Al 
Rademacher (President), Jim Tobin (board member), and Dan McConnell (treasurer).  

It has been a pleasure to work with Marty, Al, Jim, and Dan. I for one will certainly miss your presence and our occasional 
“spirited” conversations. Good luck to all of you!   

As always my door is open for all members of Local Union 160.  So please don’t hesitate to contact me. 

In Solidarity,                                                                                                                                                                                     
Robert J. Boogren 

*******************************************************************************************
The Organizing Front 

Brothers and Sisters, 

I hope that you’re all doing alright with everything that has been thrust upon us in 2020.  This virus might be 
changing much of how we live our lives, but the important work of spreading the message to workers must contin-
ue.  As such, our sister locals’ organizers and I have continued to beat the trail while trying to be mindful of the 
new world we live in.   

Aside from the everyday organizing I can happily report on a couple of recent wins.  By the time you all read this 
we should be able to welcome two more brothers who work for the City of Truman.  Also a couple of weeks ago 
we filed for an election at the Princeton Public Utilities.  Though we have a long way to go, this group is eager to 
become part of the IBEW.  While I cannot openly speak about another active campaign, I have confidence that I 
will be able to report on another election in the next newsletter.   

Finally, we will be holding Comet Training on Wednesday, October 7th at 6:00PM at the St. Anthony Hall.  This 
construction training focuses on a member’s role in organizing, why the membership should actively participate, 
how it strengthens our union and what approaches we should take when speaking to other workers about the 
IBEW.  Even though this training is focused on construction, I recommend attendance to any member who wants 
to strengthen the Brotherhood. 

In the meantime, stay safe out there and if you find yourself in Truman say hello to our new brothers John and 
Wayne of the Street Department. 

In solidarity, 

Andy Kieffer                                                                                                                                                                                         
Membership Development Coordinator                                                                                                                                                
612-258-5833 



THE WINNERS OF IBEW LOCAL 160’S 2020 ELECTIONS: 

 

PRESIDENT:     Kevin J. Kaeter      
        

VICE PRESIDENT:     Darrin L. Helget 

 

RECORDING SECRETARY:   Mark A. Ring 

 

BUSINESS MGR/FINANCIAL SECRETARY: Robert J. Boogren      
        

TREASURER:     Travis J. Sullivan 

 

EXECUTIVE BOARD:    Kenneth R. Conrad      
       Clayton E. Kaeter      
       Scott E. Knight                   
       Randal L. Nass      
       Jeffery R. Polson      
        

I.O. DELEGATES:     Thomas D. Cassidy      
       Clayton E. Kaeter      
       Scott E. Knight      
       Jeffery R. Polson      
       Mark A. Ring       
       Michael J. Ringstad      
       Eric W. Spielmann      
       Kurt W. Zimmerman   

 

The I.O. Delegates are the top eight (8)  with the most votes.  It will be determined next year if all eight (8) will be 
going to the I.O. Convention because it is based on our membership count. 

I personally would like to thank Al Rademacher, Dan McConnell and Jim Tobin for their years of dedication to 
Local Union 160 and our members.  It has been a pleasure working with you. I would also like to give a special 
thank you to Al and Dan for all your patience with the learning and processing of all the warrants.  I wish all three 
of you a long safe, healthy and happy retirement.   

 

Rose  

******************************************************************************************** 

TO ALL I.B.E.W. LOCAL UNION 160 MEMBERS 

 

WHETHER YOU ARE A DEMOCRAT, REPUBLICAN, 
ETC. PLEASE GET OUT ON NOVEMBER 3, 2020 AND 

VOTE.   THIS IS A VERY IMPORTANT ELECTION FOR 
THE UNIONS THROUGHOUT THIS COUNTRY.  

     



 

Selected as the #1 Wealth Advisor In Minnesota 

Barron’s magazine - 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brad Wheelock, AIF® 

Managing Director - Financial Advisor 

 

Listed Among the Top 1% of Wealth Advisor in the Nation - for 12 years in a row 

Barron’s magazine - 2009-2020 

Ranked Among the Top Wealth Advisors in the Country for the last 4 years 

The Wall Street Journal - 2017-2020 

Ranked the #2 Wealth Advisor in Minnesota 

Barron’s magazine - 2018 | Star Tribune - 2012 

Named One of America’s Top Wealth Advisors 

Forbes Magazine - 2017, 2019 and 2020 

Recognized Among the Top Wealth Advisors in America 

Financial Times - 2013 and 2019 

Featured in “America’s Top Wealth Advisors 2016:  

The Pros Millionaires and Billionaires Trust With Their Money” 

Forbes - 2016 

Recognized as One of the Top Wealth Advisors in the United States 

The National Association of Board Certified Advisory Practices - 2011, 2012 

Listed Among the Top 25 Advisors in the Country 

Rep magazine - 2012 

 

1015 West Saint Germain, Suite 400 | St. Cloud, MN  56301 | (320) 656-4776 | (800) 939-3323 | www.WheelockInvestmentGroup.com 

Accepting new client relationships - 

$500,000 minimum 

Investment and insurance products offered through RBC Wealth Management are not insured by the FDIC or any other federal government 
agency, are not deposits or other obligations of, or guaranteed by, a bank or any bank affiliate, and are subject to investment risks, includ-
ing possible loss of the principal amount invested. 



Give us a call if you are nearing retirement. We’ll get to know more about you, fill you in on our pro-
cess, and answer any questions you may have about taking next steps. To schedule a complimentary 

review, please call (952)838-5906 or email info@greyfoxfinancial.com 
 

Visit us online at www.greyfoxfinancial.com to learn more about our team and some of our strategic partners 

323 N Washington Ave, Suite 200, Minneapolis, MN  55401 

through Mutual Securities, Inc., member FINRA/SIPC. Mutual Securities, Inc. and Mutual Advisors, LLC are 

affiliated companies. 

http://www.greyfoxfinancial.com


 

 

Union Sportsmen’s Alliance Annual Clay Shoot 

Local Union 160 sponsored three (3) teams for the annual clay shoot: 

Team #1 = Mike Ringstad, Eli Jensen, Dominic Gergen, David Faulk and Jon Oberfeld.                                                                                      
Team #2 = Mark Deter, Will Henricksen, Doug Bitzen, Ryan Signore and Matt Oeffling.                                                                                     
Team #3 = Andy Kieffer, Brandon Ziebarth Zac Johnson and Matt Bogart. 

 

Grey Fox Financial sponsored two (2) teams for the annual clay shoot: 

Team #1 = Mason Sheehy, Dave Faulk, Chris Hicks, Aaron White, and Jay Dewall.                                            
Team #2 = Mike Follese, Luis Gomez, Miguel Gomez, Tom Carlson, and Troy Ecker. 

I realize teams do tend to switch up because of unforeseen absences so if I missed your name I apologize. 

We would like to thank both IBEW Local 160 and Grey Fox Financial for sponsoring these 5 teams. 

 



GET WELL WISHES WERE SENT TO THE                             
FOLLOWNG MEMBERS  

 

Courtney Bauer - Xcel Energy 

Martin Berg - Redwood Electric Coop 

Craig Couette - Xcel Energy 

Jeff Lemay - Xcel Energy 

Kory McCalla - Xcel Energy 

Kellen Schmidt - Xcel Energy 

 

 

    IN MEMORIAN 

We are deeply saddened by the loss of our brothers.  Our deep-
est sympathy goes out to their families & friends. 

 

William Bachmeier - Retired Mo Valley - Died 8/18/20 

Joseph Harbinson - Retired Xcel Energy - Died 8/19/20 

Allen Lillebo - Retired NSP - Died 8/30/20 

 

 

True teacher stories:  Funny stuff kids say in the classroom 

As Christmas approached, a boy announced that Santa Claus 
isn’t real.  One of my bright students tearfully said, “Ms. A., he’s 
disrespecting my religious beliefs!! 

I teach kindergarten and when I was urging a student to get 
down to work, he looked up at me and said, “You do know that I 
didn’t sign up for this.  My dad did it.” 

This one came from my then 4-year old grandson...I had prom-
ised to take him to the local ice cream shop one summer even-
ing.  He had been playing with some neighborhood friends and if 
we were going to get to the shop before it closed we needed to 
leave.  As I put him in the car, he protested because he wanted to 
play some more.  Well, we were driving and I turned to him and 
asked, “what kind of ice cream are you going to get tonight?’ He 
would not answer me.  So I turned to my husband who was driv-
ing and said, “I guess I’m getting the silent treatment.”  From the 
backseat we heard, “I don’t think they have that kind.” 

My favorite came from a child in my pre-first grade class.  He’d 
been gone for several days because his grandfather had passed 
away.  When he returned I told him we’d missed him.  He told 
me, “I had to go to Iowa because my grandpa died and I had to 
be at the back a be a polar bear.”  When I called the mom to 
share that with her, she told me that indeed, all the grandsons 
ages six to adult had been the pallbearers.  I have never been to a 
funeral since that I don’t think of that and smile. 

 

As a child my family’s menu consisted of two choices:  Take it 
or leave it.    Buddy Hackett 

 

The favorite machine at the gym is the vending machine.  
     Caroline Rhea 

LOCAL 160 WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS 

 Kyle Barbrick   Anthony Bauer  

 Jordan Canesi   Jonah Carr 

 William Devries  Ryan Dieter 

 Timothy Engleman  Dennis Franaschouk 

 Wiley Harris   John Houck 

 Steven Huntley   Ben Isbell 

 Casey Johnson   Mackenzie Kerrigan 

 Andrew Knewtson  Riley Kuschel 

 Michael Leckel   Christopher Lucht 

 Mitchell Marah   Vance Matejcek 

 Allen Mcleod   Joshua Mills 

 Cody Peckman   Matthew Roberts    

 Gregory Rosnow  Aaron Sandy 

 Keden Schlake   Matthew Stone   

 Mitchell Strittmather  Tom Torgersoerson 

 Robert Turner   Alysha Vanderpool 

 Austin Zapzalka 

  Membership Count = 3159 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING             
BROTHERS & SISTERS ON THEIR RETIREMENT. 

 

Robert Aylsworth - Great River Energy 

Gregory Berthiaume - Mo Valley 

Mark Broman - East Central Energy 

Mark Deters - East Central Energy 

Scott Elsola - Mo Valley 

Daniel Garvey - Xcel Energy 

Scott Hammarlund - Mo Valley 

Richard Iano - Xcel Energy 

Marc Jackson - Xcel Energy 

Stephanie Lucken - Xcel Energy 

Michael Maslow - Great River Energy 

Donald Pasanen - Xcel Energy 

Charles Schafer - Mo Valley 

Scott Schultz - Willmar Municipal 

Arthur (Sonny) Sparby - Mo Valley 

Anthony Studer - Xcel Energy 

Michael Treptau - Xcel Energy 

 

TIME FOR SOME RELAXATION!!! 

    


